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From Our Pastor Stand Against 

Racism 

O ur Easter 
celebra-

tions mark the 
end of what is 
commonly 
called the busy time of the 
Church year. We do a lot 
during this time including 
celebrations, cantatas, ser-
vice projects and taking the 
Gospel into the community 
and world.   

Our church works hard and 
we have all seen the dedica-
tion each person has for our 
community of faith.  It is 
exciting to witness all that 
we do and accomplish.  

First, let me say thank you 
for all that you do for the 
Gospel.  Second, remember 
that is always important to 
set aside time for Sabbath.  
Take time each week to rest, 
reflect and renew your body 
and soul.  We are all called 
to take Sabbath--this is espe-
cially true in today's world 
because this sacred time is 
rarely given to us.  We can 
recall the words of the 
teacher in Ecclesiastes when 
he writes: 

(Continued on page 2) 

KPC Litany Against Racism 

We pledge to examine our own 
biases and positions of privilege 
through self-reflection, and ear-
nestly work to resolve them. 

We pledge to live by compassion 
and be consciously inclusive of all 
individuals. 

We pledge to affirm the value of 
diversity. 

We pledge to promote under-
standing, inclusion, and mutual 
respect, and thus build community 
within all races, ethnicities and 
cultures. 

We pledge to transform our insti-
tutions into authentically anti-
racist and anti-oppressive com-
munities of action. 

We pledge to advocate for justice, 
demand equal opportunity for all 
and so help create a beloved com-
munity for everyone to share. 

 
(Continued on page 2) 

K PC 
joined 

the 
YWCA’s 
Stand 
Against 
Racism on Apr il 26. This 
happens annually in April 
with the goal of bringing 
people together from all 
walks of life to raise aware-
ness that racism still exists 
and that it can no longer be 
ignored or tolerated.  

Kenilworth resident and 
YWCA board member, Dol-
ly Mullen, thanked KPC for 
taking the “Stand Against 
Racism. 

Allen gave an inspiring 
message drawing from his 
own personal experiences. 
He gave the follow advice:  

 Listen to yourself and 
those around you. 

 Look at the actions of 
yourself and others. 

 Lookout for racism. 

 We are different, but we 
are the same.  

 Sit Down with someone 
different from yourself.  
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Special ‘New Beginnings’ Congregational 

Meeting  - May 17 

T he First Wednesday of 
each month is our 

monthly Kenilworth Dis-
cussion Series.  Next one is 
May 6. We will be continu-
ing our study and discus-
sion. We will meet in the 
Parlor from 6-7:30pm.  Piz-
za and salad will be provid-
ed. This is a great oppor-
tunity to deepen your un-
derstanding of the world 
and our friends of different 
faiths.  

New Beginnings     
to be Discussed 

KPC Discussion   

Series 
Please CLICK on the logo above 
and sign up to follow Kenilworth 
Church on Facebook OR go to 
https://www.facebook.com/
kenilworthchurchl.    

W e will have a special 
congregational meet-

ing during worship on Sun-
day, May 17.  

You will recall that last 
summer the Session en-
gaged  consultants to guide 
us in examining our Mis-
sion/Vision for our Church 
and in creating a Plan for 
how to best achieve that 
Vision.  Members of the 
Session and congregation 
met with Jim Wallis, a local 
consultant, and with New 
Beginnings, a Presbyterian 
consulting group.   

At this congregational 
meeting, we will be discuss-
ing our New Beginnings 
workshop and all of the ex-
citing opportunities for 
growth and ministry in our 
future.  

Helvetika Bold made an ap-
pearance at Stand! KPC 
members posted their action 
words for eliminating racism 
around a Helvetika comic 
strip and made a piece of art 
that will serve as a reminder 
of our commitment to end-
ing racism. 

 

Thank you to everyone that 
participated in our Stand 
Against Racism. We had a 
powerful worship service 
where we incorporated hip 
hop, soul and art! We are a 
church committed to ending 
racism in our workplace and 
community.  

Katie 

(Continued from page 1) 

 

“1 For everything there is a sea-
son, and a time for every matter 
under heaven: 

  2 a time to be born, and a time 
to die; 

a time to plant, and a time to 
pluck up what is planted; 

  3 a time to kill, and a time to 
heal; 

a time to break down, and a time 
to build up; 

  4 a time to weep, and a time to 
laugh; 

a time to mourn, and a time to 
dance; 

  5 a time to throw away stones, 
and a time to gather stones to-
gether; 

a time to embrace, and a time to 
refrain from embracing; 

  6 a time to seek, and a time to 
lose; 

a time to keep, and a time to 
throw away; 

  7 a time to tear, and a time to 
sew;  

a time to keep silence, and a time 
to speak; 

  8 a time to love, and a time to 
hate;  

a time for war, and a time for 
peace.” 

 

Finally, may we all remem-
ber that time is our greatest 
gift and most sacred re-
source.  Therefore, in all 
that we do and say let it be 
to the glory of God.   

Enjoy your day! 

(Continued from page 1) 

https://www.facebook.com/kenilworthchurch
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Thank You,           

Bob Craddock 

KPC Garden               

Commences 

Choir On Break, 

Now Your Turn 

T he choir 
will be 

taking their 
summer 
break and as 
they do, I 
invite you to 
join me 10-
15 minutes before the service 
to sing some praise and wor-
ship hymns.   

Last year we had such a good 
turnout, that I thought I’d try 
it again this year.  Starting 
Sunday, June 7th at around 
10:45am we will meet in the 
Sanctuary for a time of sing-
ing and preparing our hearts 
for worship.   

We will be singing such 
songs as “Great is the Lord”, 
“This is the Day”, “Our God 
Reigns”, “He is Lord”, and 
others.   

I hope to see you (and hear 
you). 

  

Chuck Lockwood 

Thank you, 

Bob 

Craddock, for 

sharing your 

wonderful 

voice with us.   

B lessing of the Seeds on 
April 19 was a great 

success! Thanks you to eve-
ryone that donated seeds and 
plants for the garden.  We 
continue to pray for God's 
blessing as we grow food for 
the hungry in our communi-
ty.   

Katie 

Blessing of the 

Seeds 

W e celebrated Earth 
Day on April 22 by 

planting the KPC garden.  

Allen held a special Holy 
Communion in the garden 
and we prayed for God’s 
abundance and blessings.  

We grow food for the clients 
of Loving Food Resources 
and hope that the food nour-
ishes their bodies and that 
Christ will nourish their 
souls.   
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Dignity Drive 
Continues 

D ignity 
Drive 

continues to 
support area 
homeless shel-
ters and Lov-
ing Food Resources. Per-
sonal care items are DES-
PERATELY needed by 
Loving Food Resources 
and area homeless shel-
ters.  

These basic items make a 
world of difference for the 
homeless in our communi-
ty.  By providing our shel-
ters with items such as 
ibuprofen and cough syrup 
we help reduce unneces-
sary visits to the emergen-
cy room.   

Personal care items cannot 
be purchased with Food 
Stamps so many people 
are without basic care 
items such as soap, toilet 
paper, diapers, adult in-
continence products and 
feminine hygiene prod-
ucts.  

Please continue to bring 
these items to KPC  for 
distribution or see Katie 
with questions.   If you 
would like to donate funds 
towards the purchase of 
these items please write 
"Dignity Drive" on the 
subject line of your check. 

Thank you for your sup-
port of this ministry. 

- Katie 

Kenilworth Artists Studio Stroll will be Saturday, May 23 

and Sunday May 24 from 10am-5pm.  Lunches will be for 

sale on the front lawn of KPC from 12-3pm both days!  10% 

of proceeds are donated to Loving Food Resources.  For more 

info: www.kenilworthartists.org 

Kenilworth Artists Studio Stroll  

Where the Donations Have Helped 

 

Operation Baby Booties: 

Donated to to B.E.A.R. (Baby Equipment and Resource) Cen-
ter -  

 1095 diapers,1004 Baby wipes,Giant bag of baby clothes 

 Similac formula, baby snacks, baby cereal 

  

Donation to Buncombe Co. Foster Parents: 

 388 diapers,128 baby wipes 

 Baby snacks, baby cereal, 6 baby bottles, 1 sippy cup, 2 
snack containers, desitin, disposable bibs, crayons, baby 
toys, changing pad, cloth bibs, fleece hoodies, bath towel 
and onsies, cotton blankets and crib sheets 

 

Dignity Drive: 

Donated to AHOPE Homeless Day Shelter- 

 40 toothbrushes,16 tubes of toothepaste 

 6 packs of floss,7 containers of deodorant 

 4 packs tissue, 4 large body wash, 51 bars of soap, 43 bot-
tles of shampoo/conditioner, mouthwash, paper towel, 6 
razors, 22 body lotions, 1 hair brush, lip balm shower cap, 
mending kit, tea tree oil, 28 rolls toilet paper, 12 tampons,  
106 women's bladder control pads, body wipes 

 

Donated through Private distribution:  

 144 adult incontinence underwear 

 

Donated to Loving Foods Resources:  

 252 tampons, 529 menstrual pads, 70 bars of soap, sham-
poo, conditioner, toothpaste , body wash, deodorant  

http://www.lovingfood.org/
http://www.kenilworthartists.org/aboutkaa.html
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P roperty and Finance Committee invites you to help 
spruce up the KPC grounds.  We are tentatively set 

for May 19 @ 6 PM with May 20th set as an alternate.  The 
suggested effort includes painting the black front rails, paint-
ing the pickets at the boiler room steps white and cutting 
vines away at the base of the trees.  We are also looking to 
spread mulch to the benefit of the plantings and to better de-
fine mowing areas.   

- Mike Cox   

Outside ‘Spruce Up’ of the Church  Planned, 

Come If You Can 

May 19 @ 6 p.m.  

May 20, alternate  

E ach Sunday we have 
fellowship time  in the 

narthex following our Ser-
vice.  

Special thanks to Bill and 
Betsy Chater and Bob and 
Trixie Williams. These 
wonderful families stepped 
up to the "plate" and pro-
vided snacks for fellow-
ship in April (and other 
times). Let's give them a 
break this month and see if 
we can fill up the sign up 
sheet! 

We need volunteers  to 
provide snacks for fellow-
ship time. Snacks can be as 
simple or as complex as 
you would like.  

You can sign up for a week 
or a month.   

The sign up sheet is in the 
Narthex.  Thank you for  
doing this.  

-Katie 

Fellowship Time 
Volunteers Needed 

Making Full Use of Our Church and Making All Feel Welcome 

W e are blessed with a grand church and grounds in the heart of a beautiful area of the 

city.   We make full use of our Church by sharing it with others, for example, (click on 

the link to learn more about these partners).    

Land of Sky United Church of Christ 

Loving Food Resources 

These partner organizations help in the maintenance of our property by paying rent and pitch-

ing in on certain projects.  

It is uplifting to see our Church alive with activity.  Thank you for making all who enter to feel 

welcome by just saying ‘hello’ or ‘we’re glad you are here.’ 

 

http://landoftheskychurch.org/
http://lovingfood.org/


Love God... And Love Your Neighbor                                                                                                                               

About the Newsletter 

I f you would like to share a 
word of appreciation for some-

one, some personal news, give 
feedback to the editor, etc. please 
contact me at                             
calvin.underwood@gmail.com 

Our Mission : Kenilworth Church (PC USA) is called by God to welcome all people into the Christian Commu-
nity. We strive to exhibit God's unconditional love and hospitality to all people. We welcome and include all peo-
ple without regard to race, age, sexual orientation, physical and mental ability, education or economic class. We 
share our gifts of time, talent, and treasure to serve God in our community and the world.   

The Kenilworth Church Team 
 

The Session: 
Rev. Dr. Allen Smith,  Session 
Moderator, cell 828-808-1660 
Gus Adams 
Millie Bruns, chair , Education 
Mike Cox, chair , Proper ty and 
Finance 
Bob Craddock, chair , Outreach 
& Hospitality 
Steve Hill, chair , Worship & 
Vision 
Sally Martin 
Don Peterson, Treasurer /Clerk 
Jeff Scoltock, chair , Personnel 
Calvin Underwood, Assistant 
Clerk and Newsletter Editor               

 
Staff: 

Rev. Dr. Allen Smith, Minister   
Rev. John David Stewart, Pas-
tor Emeritus 
Katie Adams, Director  of Out-
reach and Program Development 
LaMont DeBruhl, Sexton 
Chuck Lockwood, Music Minis-
ter 
 

ANDé.YOU! 

Kenilworth Church, PC (USA) 
123 Kenilworth Rd. 
Asheville, N.C. 28805 
Phone: 828-252-8872 
Email:  kenilworthpresbyterian-
church@gmail.com 
Website:  kenilworthchurch.org  

Events, Birthdays and 

Anniversaries: See the 

Kenilworth Church Calen-

dar prepared monthly by 

Katie Adams.  Copies in 

the narthex starting the first 

Sunday and online at 

www.kenilworthchurch.org 

KPC Memories: Shir ley 

Mathis, Joyce Gibbens, 

and (the late) Dora Powell 

sitting by KPC in the 

1960s.   

Send your pictures of KPC 

Memories to the editor. 

http://kenilworthchurch.org/
https://twitter.com/kenilworthPCUSA
https://www.facebook.com/kenilworthchurch
http://kenilworthchurch.org/

